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OCTOBER 2021 NARRATIVE REPORT 

INTRODUCTION 

The month of October was a very busy month for BVBIZ.  More time was taken in preparing 

for some of the major events that were going to take place in the month such as the official 

opening of the site, the school’s first Annual General Meeting and graduation. These and 

more are covered in this report.  

1.0 CURRICULUM PROGRESS  

The following subjects are being done this term; Music, Sign Language, Advanced 

Homiletics, Introduction to Computers, 1,2 &3 John, Community Development and Poverty 

Alleviation, Marriage and Family Development, Greek, Christian Spiritual Formation, 

Church Leadership,  Church History  and Research Methods. Some of these are short courses. 

The following subjects have so far been completed; Music, Introduction to Computers and 

Poverty Alleviation and Community Development.  

 

The school’s music teacher, bro. Jubane doing what he knows best 
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We had Bro. and Sis. Nyarugwe teaching a section in “Marriage and Family Development.” 

Great Appreciation to this couple. Students had a good time with them. 

2.0 SPECIAL EVENTS IN OCTOBER 

October was a memorable month in the history of BVBIZ. This is because of the events that 

took place on the 16
th

 of October, namely an Annual General Meeting, Graduation and 

Official Opening of the site. 

2.1 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The school held its first ever Annual General Meeting.  This was the first event on the 16
th

 of 

October. It was led by the schools Board of Trustees. The following reports were given to the 

stakeholders who were in attendance; 

The Director’s Report 

The Board Chairman’s Report 

The Treasurer’s Report 

 

Great appreciation to both the Board and management for making this event possible. It is 

expected the school’s AGM shall now be taking place every year. 

 



 
The school’s first annual General Meeting in session 

 

2.2 GRADUATION 

The school’s second graduation took place on the 16
th

 of October. Two classes (the 

conventional program and the parallel program) graduated together.  The total graduates were 

25.  Those on the parallel program took almost 4 years to complete their program. The guest 

speaker was Professor Chetsanga, an elder at Avondale church of Christ and the Vice 

Chancellor at the Zimbabwe Ezekiel Guti University. This was a great day  to remember in 

the history of the school. Many from far and wide came to witness this historic event. 



 

 



 

 



 

For more photos please visit www.bvbiz.co.zw or from 

www.facebook.com/Churchofchrist.co.zw/ 

The following graduated on the day; 

1. Thandekile Dhlamini 

2. Blessing Manase 

3. Takudzwa Chikuni 

4.  Matthew Adrian Phiri 

5. Virimai Gandiwa 

6. Isaac Mupanduki 

7.  Shine Murambiwa 

8.  Albert Masvisvi 

9.  Khulekani Dube 

10. Batsirai Tengurachepa 

11. Gray Ndoro 

12. Charles Muzambi 

13. Sajeni Nyakadzumbu 

14. Simangaliso Jamela 

15. Mugove Mudhlozera 

16. Stephen Mazambani 

17. Violet Mazambani 

18. Gerlie Chenche 

19. Ovius Kufa 

20. Nqobani Ndlovu 

21. Augustine Fata 

22. Lavert T. Zungunde 

23. Maria Tendaupenyu 

24. Panganai Toperesu 

     25. Estella Toperesu 
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2.3 COMMISSIONING OF THE NEW STRATEGIC PLAN 

The school’s new strategic plan which shall run from 2022-2024 was also commissioned. The 

document was signed by the school director, the board chairman and the director of SPED 

(Pvt) (ltd), a company which facilitated its designing. This blueprint is also available to 

stakeholders who may want to see it.  The following are the strategic objectives;  

 A preferred, preeminent college of excellence that produces holistically empowered, 

highly qualified and competent servants of God through a robust training and 

development program relevant to the community we are operating in.  

 To be an institution with a highly structured and empowering programs (aligned to 

Education 5.0) for human capital development and robust administrative systems that 

will drive the core business of training and developing servants of God 

 BVBIZ to have a well-structured resource base anchored on assets based community 

development approach (ABCD) that steers the training and development of servants 

of God.  

 To be an institution with state of the art structures and equipment that will aid the 

institution to achieve her vision. 

 To have effective and efficient ICT processes compatible with current technological 

changes so as to ensure the achievement of the school’s objectives. 

2.3 OFFICIAL OPENING 

The school’s new site was opened on the 16
th

 of October, moments before the graduation 

ceremony. The guest speaker for this event was Dr. D.M. Gwini who eventually opened the 

site officially. The event was graced by many, far and wide, in the church and beyond. The 

BVBII regional Director for Southern Africa who was to jointly open the site together with 

Dr. Gwini had flight challenges and therefore, could not make it. The surrounding community 

also came to grace the occasion. Great appreciation to everyone who made this day to be a 

success. 

BVBIZ got the land in September of 2018 and since then, several developments have taken 

place. Since its inception, there has been no promise of funds for infrastructure development. 

The present developments are a great example of faith where the school got the site with the 

faith that God knows where the funds shall come from. Several partners both locally and 

abroad answered to God’s call and made sacrifices for the developments made so far. 



Students and staff did their won sacrifices as well. Projects have also made a huge 

contribution as well. The school moved to this site in May of 2020 when most of the 

structures were yet to be completed. The following pictures were taken during the official 

opening ceremony.  

                        

 Dr. Daniel Gwini officially opening the BVBIZ site   

3.0 INFRASTRUCTURE DEVELOPMENT 

Due to the graduation and official opening ceremonies that were to take place, it became 

necessary to finish some of the outstanding infrastructure developments.  



3.1 Septic Tank 

A cottage whose construction started last year and got finished early this year was yet to be 

used due to the lack of a septic tank. The tank had also been dug early this year  but no 

further developments were made due to lack of funding. However, construction of this tank 

began in October and was completed just in time for the graduation ceremony. Outstanding 

window panes were also fixed. Some guests were eventually accommodated in the cottage as 

it was now usable. 

 

The septic tank under construction 

3.2 Ablution Block 

One of the first structures to be built at BVBIZ  was the ablution block. Its progress, however, 

was stopped along the way due to the lack of funding. With the school going to receive many 

guests on the 16
th

 of October, it became necessary to sacrifice part of the fund which was 

slowly being reserved for the teachers house. A small adjustment was made to the structure 

so as to lessen the costs. Plastering, roofing, painting,  fixing of doors and glasses (still to be 

completed) were done. Students did the painting but the available paint was not enough to 

complete the job.  



  

        

The ablution block before and after the structural adjustments. The painting, after the final 

adjustment and plastering was done by students. 

4.0 MAY 2022 INTAKE (FULL TIME) 

 

BVBIZ is now accepting applications for the May 2022 intake (Full time). Interested 

candidates can download the application form from www.bvbiz.co.zw or sent a Whatsapp 

request to 0773993773 /0774413647. The filled in application form together with the 

following documents can be sent to registration@bvbiz.co.zw or 

bearvalleybibleinstitutezim@gmai.com  or through Whatsapp to 0773993773 or 0774413647 

or to P. O. Box GW1214, Gweru;  
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The first Interviews will be in December 2021.  

CONCLUSION 

We end this report with Paul’s words in Philippians 4:8 “Finally, brethren, whatever is true, 

whatever is honourable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is 

gracious, if there is any excellence, if there is anything worthy of praise, think about these 

things (RSV).” Great appreciation to every one of you for making October one of the best 

months for the school. The events covered in the report could not have been possible without 

you. Your financial, material and moral support is always highly appreciated. To God be the 

glory! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 

BVBIZ is located at Stand 202 of Lot 37A, Plasworth, Gweru. It is 6km from Pfende Shopping Center 
soon after the Josiah Tungamirai Airforce Base.  Please call us on +263774413647 or email us at 
admin@bvbiz.co.zw or bearvalleybibleinstitutezim@gmail.com or visit our website www.bvbiz.co.zw. 
In U.S.A, alternatively, contact us through our Regional Director, Donnie Estep on +1-3047845416 or 

at donnieestep@wv.net 
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